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Connect Business Law Newsletter
Laura McKinney recently authored an article for the Tennessee Bar Association (TBA)‘s Connect Business Law 
Newsletter. In “The Corporate Transparency Act is Here: What You Need to Know Now,” Laura shares insight on the 
rollout of the Corporate Transparency Act (CTA), its reporting requirements, legal obstacles surrounding the CTA’s 
constitutionality, and common challenges law firms face in ensuring client awareness and assisting clients with the 
filing process.

To read the full article, click here.

With over a decade of experience in multiple jurisdictions, Laura helps navigate the diverse business and legal 
obstacles that local, national, and global companies encounter. She frequently counsels clients in several industries, 
such as manufacturing, energy, food and beverage, logistics, chemical, and mining, on various matters, including 
asset and stock purchase transactions, preparation and negotiation of commercial contracts, entity formation, 
corporate governance, cross-border distribution, and regulatory issues. For information on her practice and 
experience, visit Laura’s bio.
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